
 

 

MARIETTA — Cobb Planning Commissioner Judy Williams has died from the coronavirus, according to 
members of the county's governing board.  
 
The Cobb County Board of Commissioners opened its Tuesday night meeting with a moment of silence 
for Williams and other public servants who recently died of the virus, including two teachers with Cobb 
County School District.   
 
Williams represented District 3 on the Planning Commission, and was appointed by Cobb Commissioner 
JoAnn Birrell, who spoke at length about the death of her friend at the end of Tuesday's meeting.  
"She was my rock — I depended on Judy so much," Birrell said. "She was a great friend outside of 
zoning, but she was definitely a huge support to me." 
 
Williams was a lifetime resident of Cobb County, according to her obituary. She graduated from 
Marietta High in 1963. She joined county government as a planner in the community development 
department in 1972. "Working over the span of her career with builders, Architects, developers, and 
homeowners, Judy’s vision of Cobb County is still alive in places like Indian Hills, the first subdivision she 
ever signed off on," her obituary reads.  
 
Williams retired in 2000, but soon "decided she wasn't tired of working for the county," Birrell said.  
She joined the Planning Commission in 2001 and the Board of Zoning Appeals in 2002, and has served on 
both since, Birrell said.   
 
Concluding her comments, Birrell urged caution with regards to the coronavirus.  
"Please be careful out there," she said. "It is serious, and it does cost lives and unfortunately we lost 
Judy."  
 
Williams' funeral will be Thursday at 2 p.m. at the chapel of the Mayes Ward-Dobbins Funeral 

Home off Marietta Square. Due to the coronavirus, it will be livestreamed and in-person attendance will 
be limited to family, according to Birrell. 
 

 

https://www.mayeswarddobbins.com/obituaries/Judy-Williams-22/#!/Obituary
https://www.mayeswarddobbins.com/obituaries/Judy-Williams-22/#!/Obituary

